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HAUPPAUGE STUDENTS CHOOSE TO 
“BE HAPPY.  BE BRAVE.  BE DRUG FREE.”

     Hauppauge Elementary 
students participated in 
Red Ribbon Week this past 
week. Red Ribbon Week 
is the largest drug-abuse 
prevention campaign in 
the nation and has been 
devoted to the well-being 
of children since 1985.  It 
began as a way of honor-
ing DEA Special Agent 
Enrique “Kiki” Camarena, 
who lost his life in Mexico 
in the line of duty, fighting 
to keep illegal drugs out of 
our country.
      Enrique “Kiki” Camarena was a Drug Enforcement Administration Agent who was tortured and 
killed in Mexico in 1985.  In honor of Kiki’s memory and his battle against illegal drugs, friends and 
neighbors began to wear red badges of satin.  Parents then began to form coalitions using Camarena as 
their model while embracing his belief that one person can make a difference. These coalitions adopted 
the symbol of Camarena’s memory, the Red Ribbon.  Today, the Red Ribbon serves as a catalyst to mo-
bilize communities to educate youth and encourage participation in drug prevention activities. 

Kerry Dwyer, Guidance Counselor
with Pines Students “Wearing Red”

Tracey DeRose, Music Teacher
with Pines Students “Wearing Red”

 Bretton Woods
“Pajama Day”
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     At Pines Elementary, Red Ribbon Week was recognized 
through a virtual presentation from Smithtown Horizons 
and a variety of themed days throughout the week. The 
Pines PTA has also joined in supporting this week by 
having all students treated to a Motivational Media pre-
sentation in their classrooms on Tuesday. 
     The students followed various themed days, begin-
ning on Monday, October 26th with their day of wear-
ing red to kick the week off, and culminating on Friday, 
October 30th, with a day dedicated to saying “BOO!” to 
drugs in their Halloween costumes.
     Forest Brook Elementary School also participated in 
Red Ribbon Week, as well as Bretton Woods Elementary.  
Each school followed their own schedule of themes for 
the week.

Forest Brook
“Spirit Day”

     We are happy to acknowledge our students’ participation in Red Ribbon Week as we continue to en-
courage them to “BE HAPPY.  BE BRAVE.  BE DRUG FREE!”

Forest Brook
“Pajama Day”

Forest Brook
“Pajama Day” Pines Students 

“Wearing Red”
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Bretton Woods
“Pajama Day”

Forest Brook
“Pajama Day”

Pines
“Neon Day”

Forest Brook
“Pajama Day”

Pines
“Neon Day”

Pines
“Neon Day”
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Red Ribbon Week

Forest Brook
“Spirit Day”

Pines
“Wearing Red”

 

Mrs. Hassett and 
Mrs. Dolce, 

Pines “Sports Day”

Mrs. Dwyer and 
Mrs. McManus

Pines “Neon Day”

Mrs. Lieberman and
Mrs. Harkins

“Wearing Red”



PINES STUDENTS WELCOME THE
GIANT PUMPKIN

     The annual Giant Pumpkin arrived at Pines 
Elementary School on Wednesday, October 
7th when Mr. Gries, a past Pines parent and 
the owner of Michael’s Nursery in Commack, 
delivered the pumpkin to Pines.  Mr. Gries be-
gan donating a giant pumpkin each year when 
his sons were students at the Pines, a tradition 
he proudly continues even though both of his 
sons have long graduated from Pines ES.
     Each student is given a chance to guess the 
weight of the giant pumpkin and the winner 
is the student who comes closest to guessing 
the actual weight.  Each class walked past the 
giant pumpkin to inspect it in the main lobby 
and make their best guesses. As the grand 
prize, the winning student gets to take the 
pumpkin home. This year 5th grade student, 
Nicholas Caminiti guessed the exact weight of 

The Giant Pumpkin

the pumpkin - 162 pounds!  
     Congratulations to Nicholas and to all of our students for using their math skills to make their best 
“guestimate.” Special thanks to the Gries family for their pumpkin donation every year!

Dr. Claudine DiMuzio, Principal, 
with Nicholas Caminiti, Winner 

Mr. Gries and 
Friend



PINES STUDENTS GO ON A
“JOURNEY INTO AMERICAN INDIAN TERRITORY”

     Each year, Pines 4th grade students enjoy an in-
house field trip called “Journey Into American Indian 
Territory”.  This year was a virtual event and it did 
not disappoint.  The students enjoyed a day filled 
with presentations about different aspects of Native 
American history and culture.  
     The day began with an Eastern Woodlands Museum 
presentation that included artifacts and examples of 
tools, toys, and weapons used by American Indians.  
Next, they learned about the Haudenosaunee govern-
ment and how it operates. The children learned how 
the Native Americans value the strengths and opin-
ions of both men and women equally, but in different 
ways.  
     Throughout the day, the students participated in 
games, crafts, and activities that were examples of 
how they learned and practiced important skills long ago.  Though the event looked and felt different 
than it usually does, it was as amazing as ever! Thank you to our Pines PTA!  Once again, Pines stu-
dents understand that this is a year of adaptation and patience, but it is still a year filled with learning 
and fun!



MIDDLE SCHOOL STAFF MEMBERS CREATE A
HALLOWEEN SURPRISE FOR THE STUDENTS

     Things are looking pretty scary, 
and awesome, in the middle school 
today!  Library teacher aides, Dar-
lene Martello and Susan Annun-
ziata, created an array of spooky 
decorations to line the entrance to 
the cafeteria as a surprise for the stu-
dents.  They hoped to put them in 
the Halloween spirit!  
     Darlene and Susan had help dec-
orating and hanging their creations 
from cafeteria monitors, Janet Mil-
leisen, Barbara Memoli, Paulette 
Grandov and Lisa Abrams.
     Thank you, ladies, for planning 
and executing such a great surprise!  

The Middle School
“Boo Crew”



     On Thursday, October 22nd, the Kindergarten students at the 
Pines sprinkled magic pumpkin seeds on a grassy area next to our 
playground with the hopes that pumpkins would magically grow 
overnight - and they did!  
     In prior years, students were able to browse through the pump-
kin patch and select any pumpkin.  This year due to COVID pre-
cautions, pumpkin fairies labeled the pumpkins with each student’s 
name.  When the students visited the pumpkin patch all they had to 
do was pick up their assigned pumpkin without touching any other 
pumpkins. 
     A big thank you to the Pines PTA volunteers for beautifully deco-
rating the pumpkin patch and organizing this fun filled event!

PINES STUDENTS VISIT THE 
“MAGICAL PUMPKIN PATCH”

Ms. Rand’s Kindergarten Class

More photos on next page . . .



Ms. Marcus’ Kindergarten Class

More photos on next page . . .

Pines Magical Pumpkin Patch



Pines Magical Pumpkin Patch



     During Physical Education class, Pines students 
are participating in the 1st Annual Pines Harvest 
Walk.  The goal for this event is to have students 
practice and learn about the lifetime physical activ-
ity of walking, while they earn fall-themed beads.  
     The students earn a bead or charm for each lap 
completed.  All of the students have been very en-
thusiastic and are working very hard to complete 
their laps and earn beads.  At the end of this unit, 
students will string their beads on pipe cleaners to 
make a bracelet. 
     Way to Go Pines!!

PINES STUDENTS TAKE A
“HARVEST WALK”

Pines Harvest Walk

Pines Harvest Walk

Mrs. Kunzig Handing
Out Beads

Mrs. Barbieri Handing
Out Beads



     The New York State Education Department designed the Parent Dashboard to be an informative 
and user-friendly way for parents and the public to access information about New York State schools.

Click here to access the NYSED Parent Dashboard

https://data.nysed.gov/parents/
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